
June 26, 2018 
Special Session 
Bonifay, Florida 

The Holmes County Board of Commissioners met in a Special Session on the above date with the 

following members present: Commissioner Mickey Locke, Commissioner Clint Erickson, Commissioner Bobby 

Sasnett, Commissioner Phillip Music and Commissioner Danny Powell, Chairman of the Board. 

Joey Marsh, County Coordinator and Brandon Young, County Attorney, were present. 

Angie Purvee, Deputy Clerk, was present and kept the minutes. 

Chairman Powell called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. He led the prayer and pledge. 

Brandon Young, County Attorney, gave an overview of the previous attempts by the municipalities to 

revise the Interlocal Agreement for the Local Option Fuel Tax (LOGT). He advised that all parties had been 

informed of this Special Session in order to execute the updated agreement with the following agreed upon 

disbursement of the gas tax: 

• County - 85% 

• Bonifay - 10% 

• Ponce de Leon - 2% 

• Esto- I% 

• Noma- I% 

• Westville - I% 

Discussion included the following: 

• Current agreement will end October 1st 

• Consequences of not executing an agreement by the deadline 

• Revised agreement is in effect for 5 years and then the use of the statutory formula will commence 

• Westville's request for a delay to re-evaluate their portion of the funds 

• Past attempts to implement the statutory formula 

The following citizens discussed this matter: 

• Herman Knowles, Ponce de Leon 

• Ron Farrington, Mayor of Ponce de Leon 

• Stafford Mallory, Ponce de Leon 

Commission Erickson offered a motion to have the Chairman execute the revised Interlocal Agreement for the 

Local Option Fuel Tax (LOGT) with Commissioner Sasnett offering a second. The motion passed unanimously. 

(Agreement) 

The following parties signed the revised Interlocal Agreement for the Local Option Fuel Tax (LOGT): 

• Ron Farrington, Ponce de Leon 

• Roger Brooks, Bonifay 

• Tony Watson, Noma 

• Danny Powell, Holmes County 
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Attorney Young stated that Esto had previously approved the new disbursement schedule and he will ensure they 

sign the agreement. He and Commissioner Music will attend the next Westville Town Council meeting to explain 

the consequences of not signing the agreement and attempt to get the city to execute the revised LOGT agreement. 

There being no further business at this time the meeting was adjourned at 5 :26 p.m. 

Clerk~~-


